MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD MONDAY 21st  NOVEMBER IN THE VILLAGE HALL.
Present; Sheena Duller, Charles Arch, Adam Lionel, Nick Mc Nally, Christian Pateman, Andra Jones, Gwyneth Davies, 
Apologies were received from Cllr Brian Thomas and Cllr Ifan Davies.

Matters Arising.
Salt Bins

There have been numerous concerns about the lack of salt bins on the road from New Row to Pontrhydygroes. As this is a much used road  the councillors decided to send in a request to the County Council to supply a new bin on the corner near Capel Saeson. The clerk will send in a request.

Consultative Meeting with Ceredigion County Council.

Cllrs Sheena Duller, Gwyneth Davies and the clerk attended this meeting and our issues were put forward regarding school transport and the future of the old school building. These will be passed to the relevant departments.

Bus Stop

The bus stop in Ysbyty Ystwyth is still in need of repair, there is a glass panel missing from the shelter. This is in hand.

War Memorial
The condition of the war memorial in Ysbyty Ystwyth is deteriorating. Some of the stone slabs are loose and cracked and need replacing. Also the monument itself could do with cleaning. Cllr Adam Lionel and the clerk tidied up around the monument before the service. It was decided to get a mobile cleaning company in at the beginning of the year to pressure wash the monument and also put out tenders for the repair work on the stone slabs. 
Correspondance;

Notice boards.

A quotation for a new notice board for Ysbyty Ystwyth and for Perspex shutters for existing notice boards was received from Mr Owen Hopkins for £1027.20. it was decided to get another estimate for comparison.

Poppy Wreath

A letter was received from the British Legion informing the clerk that the poppy wreath has been delivered and that they would like the donation received by November 16th 

Fire Plan

A copy of the Mid Wales Fire and Rescue Authority action plsn for 2102-13 was received.

Nant y Moch Wind Farm

A letter was received from SSE Renewables informing us that they are delaying putting forward their planning submission until Spring 2012 in order to finalise their application.

Aberystwyth Town Council

A letter was received from Aberystwyth Town Council bringing to our attention the proposed cutbacks to Bronglais Hospital and asking all community councils to lobby this proposal and attaching a copy letter for our use.

Donations

Letters were received from the following charities, Llangollen National Eisteddfod and Eisteddfod Genedlaethol Bro Morgannwg.

There being no other business the chairman wished everyone a merry Christmas and happy new year. The next meeting will be held on Monday 15th January 2012 in the village hall at 7.30pm 

